
BCISMRM Oxford 2005: Student Stipends 
 

BCISMRM wishes to encourage PhD students to attend the conference and present 
their work. To this end, a Student Stipend Fund has been allocated. Full-time PhD 
students who are supervised by a full member of the BC-ISMRM, and who are first 
author of an accepted presentation or poster will be eligible for a Stipend. The 
Stipends will cover the registration fee (normally £70 for PhD students) and a 
contribution towards travel expenses.  
 
How to get the Student Stipend: 
 

1. Submit your abstract following the instructions on the British Chapter 
website, and in the covering email request a Student Stipend and note 
the name of your PhD supervisor. Include an estimate for your travel 
costs. Be reasonable, as there are limited funds. Note: Deadline for 
Student Stipend abstract submissions 15th July.  

2. Ask your PhD supervisor to send an email to 
bcismrm@fmrib.ox.ac.uk, confirming your student status, and 
confirming your supervisor’s membership of the BC-ISMRM. 

3. By 31tst July we will let you know whether your application for a 
Student Stipend has been successful and what contribution can be 
made towards your travel expenses.  

4. Register for the conference in the normal way, but include a note that 
you have received a Student Stipend fee waiver. If you require 
conference accommodation, you must register by 5th August and pay 
the accommodation costs (£37.30 per night incl B&B). 

5. When you attend the conference, successful applicants will be given a 
travel expenses claim form. This should be filled in, receipts (or 
validated copies) attached, and then returned to the conference address. 
We will refund agreed upon proportion of your travel expenses. 
Deadline for receipt of claims: 1st October. 

 
 
Note: The Stipend Fund is finite. Depending on the popularity of Stipends, it may not 
be possible to pay the whole of your travel expenses. Also, it may not be possible to 
honour claims received after 1st October.  


